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Dear HPC Friends and Family, 

One of the most life-changing epiphanies happened to me soon after my divorce – maybe a year or two 

later. In that time I had been hoping and praying for a different sort of person than my first spouse, a 

different sort of relationship that would make me happy. Having lost my house, marriage and job on the 

same day, I was *far* from happy at the time. So my search for the “right” person and right relationship 

had a lot of urgency: my happiness depended on it! This was so attractive to my dates – NOT! 

 It was then the epiphany occurred: it was not my partner’s responsibility to make me happy. It was 

my responsibility to find what I enjoyed, what helped me express joy and love in my life to whoever God 

sent into it. Then I would have those gifts to GIVE to my next marriage rather than expecting to GET them 

from a marriage.  

The epiphany changed my relationship to God – no longer was God like Amazon Prime, supposed 

to deliver me the things I wanted to be happy in two days. Now God was one of those teachers that cared 

enough to be tough on me so I could grow. It changed my relationship to myself – I had to take 

responsibility for exploring what was fulfilling and what was my calling, and be happy in those things 

without having my life look like the perfect life to be happy. And it certainly changed my relationship to 

whoever might be my next husband (who lucky for me turned out to be Mark).  

Instead of desperately seeking someone who had what I thought I wanted to make me happy, I 

instead began to seek someone who would love and value what I had worked so hard to learn to offer – 

who would match my hard-earned happiness with his own, my sense of calling with his own, so that giving 

these gifts to each other we could multiply them in our lives and beyond. 

 If you are seeing a metaphor for the church in transition, then you understand what we’ve been 

working so hard to do for this past year.  

 Your participation in the Mission Study activities is the best way we know – not a perfect way, but 

the best way we know – for a church community to see more clearly where its happiness and fulfillment 

and calling can be found without looking to a pastor to give it that. Instead, through this difficult, 

sometimes bewildering and sometimes wilderness experience, I hope that HPC begins to see these things 

well enough that you can experience them without a called and installed pastor – and even more, so that 

you can call an installed pastor who will love and value these exact same things and with his or her gifts, 

share and help multiply them within HPC and as far into the community as possible. 

 And in so doing, we will all be transformed. I know I am – again – having many more epiphanies 

from my learning from and with you. I pray and hope that at this “halfway point” in the typical 2-year 

timeframe of intentional interim ministry, you are too. Blessed -- so that we may be a blessing. 

In Christ, 

Marguerite 
  

 

http://www.hillsboroughpres.org/


FELLOWSHIP / COMMISSION NEWS 

 

 

CIRCLE #1 NEWS! 

Circle #1 will meet at HPC at 11:00 on 

Monday, October 8
th

. All are invited to join us for 

our next lesson from the study guide “Friendship”. 

Bring a sandwich – the hostess provides beverages 

and dessert.  Visitors and guests are always 

welcome!  Questions? See Ann Sebesan. 

 

   
 

PUMPKIN PARTY 

Women’s Fellowship will meet Saturday, 

October 27 in room #222 upstairs at 10:00 AM to 

enjoy cider, pumpkin muffins, and Halloween 

traditions and stories. All are welcome! Questions? 

Call Lisa Flinn. 

             
 

FALL WORKDAY at HPC 

This is an excellent opportunity to come out 

for a morning and mulch the flower beds, pull some 

weeds or perhaps do some cleaning or touchup 

painting inside. Please join Building & Grounds for 

coffee, snacks and a bit of light work to get ready 

for Fall. Looking forward to seeing you on the 6
th

 of 

October from 9:00 AM till noon. Questions? See 

Tom Brown. 
            

              
 

                 YOUTH GROUP 

Youth Group meets on Wednesdays, 6:00 - 

7:30 pm in room #204. This year we will have 10-

11 eligible participants. To provide a meal, use the 

sign-up sheet on the Mission bulletin board. 

Questions? See Eric Cathey.  (Open dates: October 

17, 31) 

 

 

MISSION OPPORTUNITY 

HPC has another opportunity this month to 

improve a family’s life through Habitat for 

Humanity’s Home Preservation program. On 

Saturdays October 13 and 20 we will construct a 

small deck and a wheel chair ramp on a home in the 

Efland/Cedar Grove area.  We need 4-6 volunteers 

while there.  If you can help for any of these days, 

please contact Joe Crane or Hervey McIver. 

 

 
   

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN’s CIRCLE 

The Presbyterian Women’s Evening Circle 

will meet on Wednesday, October 17
th

, at 7:00 PM, 

in the fellowship hall. We will be discussing the 

next chapter of No Innocent Bystanders, Becoming 

an Ally in the Struggle for Justice by Shannon 

Craigo-Snell & Christopher J Dougat. This chapter 

offers six ways to work in the struggle for social 

justice, and gives examples of each.  

All women of the church are invited. If you 

have any questions, feel free to contact Linda 

Jaubert. 

 

SEWING / CRAFT GATHERING 

You are invited to a new sewing/craft 

group on the 3
rd

 Friday night of each month from 

6:00 – 11:00 PM. This month on October 19. Bring 

your sewing or hobby project. You do not need to 

stay for the whole meeting time. There is no 

agenda.  You will have plenty of time to work on 

whatever you choose, making it worthwhile to bring 

sewing machines, etc. We plan to order pizza for 

dinner or you can bring something different to eat, 

or bring something else to eat with the pizza if you 

wish.  Come enjoy working with friends and sharing 

time and ideas with each other. Questions? See Ann 

Sebesan.  
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      BOOK CLUB! 

   The HPC Book Club 

meets at 7:00 PM on 

Sunday, October 14
th

 at 

the church.   

Our October book will be Fahrenheit 451 by 

Ray Bradbury. 

Reading a great book? Bring your 

suggestions, we hope to decide on our November 

and January book titles at our October meeting. All 

are welcome!  

 

                  
 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

October 14 at 9:30 a.m. 

Deepen your spiritual walk with Christ: 

attend a Worship Training Event and learn best 

practices for leading worship and welcoming all 

comers to church. If you have never served as 

Liturgist, Children’s Time presenter, or Greeter, and 

even if you’ve served many times, please come to 

learn our best practices for each of these sacred 

duties.   On Sunday October 14, at 9:30 - 10:45am, 

the Worship Commission will be offering a training 

and review session for all current and new Worship 

volunteers.  For ordained ruling elders, we are also 

going over serving Communion as well.  We will 

begin in Strudwick Hall and then break out to the 

various sessions.  Each training will last 15 minutes 

and be repeated 4 times.  This way you can attend 

any and all training session you like! Why? We 

want vibrant, diverse worship – which mean we 

want vibrant, diverse gifts – namely, yours. See 

Alicia Gonzalez with questions. 

 

 

 

FROM THE WORSHIP COMMISSION 

       Mark your calendars for special worship 

services coming your way and stay tuned for the 

details: 

10/7:  World Communion Sunday - We will  

           gather at the table outside for communion  

           (weather permitting). In addition, we want  

           to fill our windowsills with boxes of  

           crackers and containers of juice or juice  

           boxes to donate to OCIM.... as a physical  

           representation of the sacrament 

10/28: Reformation Sunday – Come celebrate a  

           special service of lay-led worship and the  

           Tuba Quartet! 

11/4:  All Saints Day: we will honor our saints  

          with the Ribbon Banner.  Please tie a  

          ribbon on the banner with the name of  

          a special loved one.  

11/18: Hymn Sing:  Warm up those pipes  

           declare Alleluia with a voice of singing! 

                                          Thanks! Cheryl Maxey 

 

 

 

 

HPC CHILDREN’S CHOIR 

“JOYFUL NOISE”  

        Scott and the HPC Choir are excited for the 

children to sing the choral introit on a monthly 

basis. The plan is for them to sing the introit the 

first Sunday of every month and will sing at the 

annual Christmas concert on Sunday, December 16. 

Rehearsal will be on the first and third Sunday of 

every month beginning at 9:45. At 10:30, the 

children will go to their respective Sunday School 

rooms for a short lesson.   Any questions? See Scott 

Schlesinger or Cheryl Maxey!  

 

 

  

Save the date for our Peacemaking Lunch at 

12:15 PM on Sunday, October 28 

Lunch to be provided – more details coming 

about the information Mission/Community 

Outreach plans to share during lunch. 



FELLOWSHIP / COMMISSION NEWS 

 

 

MISSION STUDY TEAM 

As we begin a season of “Grateful Giving” at 

our church in October (see Stewardship article) we 

on the Mission Study Team feel incredible gratitude 

for the support you all have given us in our 

congregational gatherings on September 9 and 23. 

Here are some highlights from those evenings: 

● Total attendance for both events: 112 (ages 

40 and under: 31) 

● Really good food from Weaver Street 

Market! 

● Scripture insights for 1 Corinthians 12:4-13 

o Our differences are gifts 

o Diverse views enrich us and make us 

stronger 

● Vision Statement: To listen, learn, share and 

serve as we journey together with Jesus 

Christ to nurture relationships that bring 

healing, hope and joy to all, in our church 

and beyond. 

o How can we live into the vision with the 

way we do Food For All, Sunday 

School, worship, work trips, events that 

invite community in? For 

EVERYTHING we plan we should look 

at the Vision Statement to see how the 

activity can make the vision real.  

o The Vision Statement picks up key gifts 

and needs of church and community: 

developing more meaningful 

relationships in church – this is a 

prescription for doing that; healing 

broken relationships in all walks of life 

by listening until we learn where the 

other person is coming from and sharing 

our authentic selves to build trust. The 

Vision Statement shows a desire to 

focus less on *what* activities we do 

and more on *how* we do them. 

Now that we have heard from you, our 

congregation, the MST can begin finishing up. 

We’ll  submit  the  Mission  Study  Report  first  to  

 

Session, then after approval to Presbytery’s COM. 

Once they sign off on it, Presbytery will assign us a 

Vacancy Counselor who will work with us to form 

the Pastor Nominating Committee and be a resource 

during the search process. As always, let us know if 

you have any questions or comments as we enter 

this final phase of the study. 

Katherine Cathey Sam Nesbit 

David Remington  Hervey McIver 

Lisa Watts   

 

 

 
 

 

Peace & Global Witness Offering: October 7 

World Communion Sunday 

We will be collecting our annual 

Peacemaking Offering in the October 7
th

 worship 

service!  

How is my Gift Used? 

A gift to the Peace & Global Witness 

Offering enables the church to promote the Peace of 

Christ by addressing systems of injustice across the 

world. Individual congregations are encouraged to 

utilize up to 25% of this Offering to connect with 

the global witness of Christ's peace. Mid councils 

retain an additional 25% for ministries of peace and 

reconciliation. The remaining 50% is used by the 

Presbyterian Mission Agency to advocate for peace 

and justice in cultures of violence, including our 

own, through collaborative projects of education 

and Christian witness.  
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“Grateful Giving”  2019 STEWARDSHIP SEASON 

  

Each year, the HPC Stewardship Commission provides an opportunity for the members of our 

congregation to prayerfully consider and renew their commitment to the financial operations and 

community outreach initiatives provided by HPC. Members are asked to carefully consider how they 

are best able to dedicate themselves in the support of the mission of HPC in the upcoming year through 

“Grateful Giving”. God has blessed our congregation with diverse vocational, religious and 

denominational backgrounds.  The goal for our congregation is to take these personal experiences and 

perform God’s work within our church and in cooperation with other Christian communities.  Together 

with God, we will promote youth and young adult ministries, ecumenical unity within our town, and a 

deeper commitment to our local community’s spiritual and material needs. 

 

Building upon the strength we receive from God, we seek to serve God through programs of 

education and outreach, and to provide opportunities for fellowship and care.  We open the doors of this 

historic church to this community of faith and to the community at large.  We encourage one another to 

share the good news of Jesus Christ with those around us through expressions of Christian faith in our 

daily lives  
 

Many great things have happened in 2018.  The financial and service commitments of our 

congregation have supported HPC's mission by providing for the church's operations, assisting with 

community needs and completing long-term projects for the vision of the church.  Our church family is 

growing and the contributions we all make greatly influence the Hillsborough community and far 

beyond in service for our Lord. For this we give thanks to the Glory of God. 
  

“Grateful Giving” “ 
 

This Stewardship Season we want to draw attention to the excitement in the church. Session is working 

to develop the budget for 2019, developing a common financial language and create transparency. We 

also want to celebrate all we have achieved and thank the HPC Family for supporting the church’s 

mission, vision, community outreach, and funding of the church’s activities not just in 2018 – in the life 

and future of HPC. With God we do Great Things! 

 

Jesus taught us, all that we have is given to us by God.  We do not give our gifts; we share God’s gift on 

God's behalf.  We must remain connected to the vine, and his blessings will come through the vine to 

its branches to produce fruit to be shared with others. 

  

 The calendar dates for “Grateful Giving” and the 2019 Stewardship Season are as follows:  

¶ October 14
th

:   Stewardship based Sermon, Moment for Stewardship, Stewardship Children’s 

Sermon, Presentation of Stewardship Season Artwork created by HPC Youth, and Stewardship 

hosted fellowship after service – No meeting, just fellowship! 

¶ October 21
st
:  Moment for Stewardship – HPC Commission Moderators 

¶ October 28
th: 

    Moment for Stewardship – HPC Commission Moderators 

¶ November 4
th: 

  Moment for Stewardship – HPC Commission Moderators 

¶ November 11
th

: Dedication Sunday  

If you have questions please contact Eric Cathey (Moderator, HPC Stewardship) or a member of the 

Stewardship Commission (Jane Gaede, Jeanne Childers, Andrea Bernard, Kim Bryant, Diana 

Montgomery, Robin Bedingfield, Will Lang) 

                                        ). 
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HAPPY OCTOBER BIRTHDAY TO: 

01   Lois Pipkin 

01   Bernie Nord 

03   Sam Eisen 

03   Allie Henshall 

08   Olaf von Ramm 

11   Sam Nesbit 

12   Karen Wysocki 

18   Laura Younger 

19   Tom Waldrop 

20   Gayle Taitt 

20   Barbara Carroll   22    Mark Sirrine 

22   Ben Stephenson     24    Micheal McLaurin 

23   Jack Borcik            26    Katherine Younger 

23   Will Borcik            31   Rich Erdosy 

ZZZZZZZZZZZZZ 

 HAPPY OCTOBER ANNIVERSARY 

18  Linda & Pierre Jaubert 

ZZZZZZZZZZZZZ 

To update the Birthday List or Anniversary List     

      please contact JoAnn in the church office 

 (732-3131) or hpchurch@hillsboroughpres.org). 

ZZZZZZZZZZZZZ 

    

     OCTOBER  LECTIONARY  

                  READINGS 

  7 Job 1:1, 2:1-10; Psalm 26; 

 Hebrews 1:1-4, 2:5-12; Mark 10:2-16 

14 Job 23:1-9, 16-17; Psalm 22:1-15; 

 Hebrews 4:12-16; Mark 10:17-31 

21 Job 38:1-7, 34-41; Psalm 104:1-9, 24, 35c; 

 Hebrews 5:1-10; Mark 10:35-45 

28 Job 42:1-6, 10-17; Psalm 34:1-8, 19-22; 

 Hebrews 7:23-28; Mark 10:46-52 

ZZZZZZZZZZZZ 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE 

October 7      World Communion Sunday 

Liturgist: Robin Bedingfield 

Children’s Sermon: Eric Cathey  

Acolyte: Jack Stephenson 

Flowers: Art and Jean Fettig 

Youth Meal (10/10): O’Connor Family 

Nursery: Marie Curtis  

Greeters: Jane McIver, Celeste Clay 

Lawn Mowing (10/13): Will Lang  

¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤ 

October 14   Grateful Giving Sunday 

Liturgist: Sara Clay 

Children’s Sermon: Kim Bryant 

Acolyte: Jaiden Lytle 

Flowers: Tom Brown and Robin Bedingfield 

Youth Meal (10/17):  James and Lisa Watts 

Nursery: Robin Bedingfield 

Greeters: Alicia Gonzalez, Jack Stephenson 

¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤ 

October 21 

Liturgist: Jarrett Barnhill 

Children’s Sermon: Jarrett Barnhill 

Acolyte: Emma Cathey 

Flowers: Marguerite Sirrine 

Youth Meal (10/24): Sara Clay 

Nursery: Stephanie Morgan 

Greeters: Jane or Hervey McIver, Celeste Clay 

Lawn Mowing (10/27): TBD  

¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤¤ 

October 28 

Liturgist: Vernon Cooper 

Children’s Sermon: Vernon Cooper 

Acolyte: Caitlin O’Connor  

Flowers: Mathewson Family  

Youth Meal (10/31): TBD / 

Nursery: Karoline Mathewson 

Greeters: TBD 

 

 

 

   

 

7 Isaiah 43:1-7; Psalm 29;             

 Acts 8:14-17; Luke 3:15-17, 21-22 
 

 

 

 
     

     

 

HPC will be preparing 10 Flood Buckets for Hurricane Florence Relief.  You can make donations to HPC to 

purchase items for the buckets or purchase items on line from our Amazon list to arrive by October 2: 

https://www.amazon.com/gp/registry/wishlist/18WDEOZSYZ8DO?ref_=cm_sw_em_r_z_g__wb&pldnSite=1 

      DONATE TIME -- We need three people to sign up for a shopping trip on Tuesday, October 2 to buy as many 

Flood Bucket supplies as we can fund. Email marguerite@hillsboroughpres.org if you want to sign up. 

2.    We need ten people to stay after worship on October 7 to assemble the Flood Buckets and load them onto a truck. 

ALL AGES CAN PARTICIPATE IN THIS ACTIVITY. Please sign up on the sheet posted on the Mission 

Bulletin Board. Flood Buckets will be delivered to Raleigh on Sunday and taken to those in need on Monday. 

DONATE TIME. 

1.      We need three people to sign up for a shopping trip on Tuesday, October 2 to buy as many Flood 

mailto:hpchurch@msn.com)
https://www.amazon.com/gp/registry/wishlist/18WDEOZSYZ8DO?ref_=cm_sw_em_r_z_g__wb&pldnSite=1
mailto:marguerite@hillsboroughpres.org


 

  

Octo ber , 2018 

SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 
 

1  2 

Shopping for 

Hurricane Florence 

Flood Buckets 

3 

 
Youth Group 

6:00 PM (#204)     

4  

 

 HPC Choir 

  7:00 PM (#221) 

5      6  

Fall HPC  

Work Day 

9 AM to Noon 

World Communion Sunday         7 
9:45 AM Joyful Noise Choir (#221) 

12:15 PM Mission (#204) 

12:15 PM Assemble Flood Buckets 

12:15 PM Stewardship (#222) 

8 
 

Circle #1 -- 11:00 AM  

(HPC #204) 

 9  

        

 

 10   
 

Youth Group 

6:00 PM (#204)      

 

    11  
 

 HPC Choir 

  7:00 PM (#221) 

     12  

 

  13  

Habitat Home 

Preservation 

(see pg. 2) 

                                  14  
9:30 AM  Worship Volunteer  

              Training (Strudwick) 

12:15 PM   CE  (#204) 

7:00 PM  HPC Book Club (#204) 

   15  

 

16  

 

 17                      

Youth Group 

6:00 PM (#204)      

PW Women’s Circle 

             7:00 PM (Strudwick) 

18  

HPC Choir 

7:00 PM (#221) 

19  

       

      Sewing/Craft 

6-11 PM 

      (Strudwick) 

 

20  

 

 Habitat Home 

Preservation 

(see pg. 2) 

21  

 

9:45 AM Joyful Noise Choir (#221) 

12:30 PM Session (Strudwick) 

4:00 PM Poetry Reading  

22  

 

Deadline for HPC 
Newsletter 1:00 PM 

 

23  

 

Food for All 5:00 

(Strudwick) 

 

24  
 

Youth Group 

6:00 PM (#204)      

 

             25      

 

HPC Choir 

7:00 PM (#221) 

26  
        

 

                        27 
 

Women’s Fellowship 

Pumpkin Party! 

 10:00 AM   

(#222, upstairs) 

 

28  

12:15 PM Peacemaking Luncheon 

                            (Strudwick) 

29  

 

 

30  

 

 

31  
 

Youth Group 

6:00 PM (#204) 

 
  

  

NOTE: If you have any November calendar dates or articles that you would like included in the newsletter – just send an email 

(hpchurch@hillsboroughpres.org) or call the church office (732-3131) – by 1:00 PM on the 22
nd

 of October! 

FYI – this calendar shows only HPC events although other community groups may be scheduled – check online or with church office. 

Join us on Sunday mornings! 

Sunday School for All Ages at 9:45 AM 

Nursery for Children at 9:45 and 11:00 AM 

Traditional Worship at 11:00 AM 

 
 

mailto:hpchurch@earthlink.net


 

 

 

 

A TRIP TO THE HOLY LAND 

Judy Brown is organizing a visit to the Holy Land. Join 

her if you ever wanted to take a pilgrimage to the Holy 

Land – the trip is scheduled for November 5-14, 2019. 

The program, Footsteps of Jesus, is through St George’s 

College in Jerusalem. Judy’s sister, Susan, is an 

Associate Dean at the college and Judy visited last 

year and will have some familiarity to guide you in 

planning for the trip. You will walk where Jesus did, 

and Mary and Martha.....it is a life changing trip.  

Spaces fill up quickly! You can reserve your space by contacting Judy. Spaces are reserved on a first 

come first serve basis. You will need to make a serious commitment by October 15, 2018 and 

then put deposits ($500/person) and file registrations soon after. It is possible Judy might be able to 

add spaces but people from all over the world sign up for these programs. She is holding 15 spots right 

now.  

Find  more information:  https://www.saintgeorgescollegejerusalem.com/type/2019-programs/  

Please email Judy with questions or if you are ready to sign up!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

*************************************************************************************************** 

Hillsborough Presbyterian Church 

              102 West Tryon Street 

               Post Office Box 717 

         Hillsborough, NC  27278 

                         (919) 732-3131        

   E-Mail:  HPChurch@hillsboroughpres.org 

        Web page:  www.hillsboroughpres.org 

 

 
 

 

 

                      SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

 Sunday School 9:45 AM (for all ages!) 

Childcare/Nursery 9:45 AM (for children) 

Traditional Worship  11:00 AM 

(    A nursery is provided for children 4 and under downstairs; 

     there are Worship Bags (coloring pages, stories, etc.) 
available for older Children in Worship –  
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